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Chair Taniguchi, Vice-Chair Takamine and committee members, thank you for the

opportunity to testify on HB 1768, HD1.

The State Procurement Office (SPO) supports this bill to revise HRS §§103D-323 and
103D-324 to clarify the dollar limits to require bid and contract security for solicitations pursuant

to HRS §§103D-302 and 103D-303.

As clarification on the duration of these amendments, the SPO recommends the following

amendment to SECTION 4, to read as follows:
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The Hawaii Public Housing Authority (HPHA) supports H.B. 1768, HD1, which would raise the
ceiling for construction contract bid security requirements from $25,000 to $50,000.

This measure would assist HPHA in its efforts to utilize limited funds to improve the public
housing stock in Hawaii. It would increase the number of small companies able to bid on
contracts and decrease the cost of doing so by exempting more small contracts from the bid
security requirement.

The costs of bid security requirements paid by the bidder ultimately increase the cost of the
contract to HPHA; anything that reduces costs will benefit the State of Hawaii.
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Dear Senator Taniguchi,

I'am writing on behalf of Island Insurance Company, Ltd., Hawaii’s largest locally-owned and
operated property and casualty insurer. Island is a multiline insurer offering both insurance and
surety products including licensing, bid, payment and performance bonds for Hawaii's business
community. In 2008, Island Insurance wrote $30 million in workers’ compensation premiums.

Island Insurance would like to offer the following comments on HB 1768 HD1.

The intent of the bill is to raise the bid threshold for public procurement projects from $25,000 to
$50,000. This intent would be more clearly stated if the threshold was simply stated as
“$50,000". The current cross reference is somewhat confusing.

Secondly it is important to carefully consider the potential ramifications of raising the threshold for
performance and payment bonds. See HRS § 103D-324(a). The requirement of a performance
or payment bond or both which is issued by a licensed surety company in the State of Hawaii {(or
other surety as approved by procurement authorities) is an important protection for the taxpayers
of the State of Hawaii. This is especially true in times like these where many businesses are
struggling to maintain revenue or to support debt burdens which are effectively growing due to
shrinking revenue, rising interest rates or both.

Some may argue that the State could save money by not requiring such a bond, but the small
savings realized could quickly evaporate in the event of a single default. Today the United States
is experiencing a wave of defaults on financial obligations of historic proportions. For that reason
this may not be the most advantageous time to relax bonding requirements.

Sincerely,
s
, 14
mes S. Dixon

“Assistant Vice President
Compliance and Governmental Affairs
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